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If a 2013 – 2017 Police Interceptor Utility vehicle is found with a cracked one piece catalytic converter manifold, warranty 
should not be denied or cancelled due to impact damage found on the exhaust Y-pipe assembly.  Existing warranty 
coverage should be honored on the one piece catalytic converter manifold if such a condition is found.  This does not 
extend to any damage found on the Y-pipe and if found the Y-Pipe is not warrantable.  Refer to the below images and 
illustrations.   
                             

 

General Service Bulletin (GSB): One Piece Catalytic Converter  Manifold 

GSB Overview: 

This Bulletin Provides Additional Information For Making The 
Correct Warranty Decision When Encountering Cracked One 
Piece Catalytic Converter  Manifolds on 2013 – 2017 Police 

Interceptor Utility Vehicles With 3.7L Ti-VCT Engine 
NOTE:  This information is not intended to replace or supersede any warranty, parts and service policy, Work 
Shop Manual (WSM) procedures or technical training or wiring diagram information. 
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Examples of impact dents to y-pipe assembly 


